
On Wednesday 20th March Southborough’s Year 5 and 6 

girls’ team played a football tournament at Arsenal Academy 

FC. We were so excited and raring to go but we knew it was 

going to be a really tough tournament and the opposition would 

be very strong. We had won the Charlton FC tournament in 

December and this was now the Regional one playing teams 

from the Premier League. 

We were in a group of 4 and had to play each team once. 

We won the first game against Stevenage 5-0 with 4 goals 

from Autumn and one from Sofia. 

We beat Millwall 4-0 with 3 brilliant goals from Autumn and 

one from Sofia. 

We beat Fulham 1-0 with one goal from Poppy. 

We had won our group scoring 10 goals and conceding 

none. 

We were through to the Quarter Finals and we beat 

Tottenham 2-0 with a goal from Autumn and 1 from Poppy. 

We were through to the semi-finals against QPR. In a very 

tough game we won 1-0 with a great team goal from Poppy in 

the final few seconds. 

We played Watford in the final and won 1-0 with a goal 

from Autumn. We had scored 14 goals and conceded none.  

An outstanding achievement by the defence of Jess O, 

Jess D, Martinique F, Natarlia M and Honor M. 

We had won the whole tournament and are now through 

to the National Finals representing Charlton. 

Huge congratulations to: Jessica O, Jess D, Martinique F, 

Honor M, Poppy H, Sofia G, Natarlia M and Autumn R. 

Mr Fotheringham was absolutely delighted with the way 

we played as a team supporting and encouraging each other 

and we played absolutely brilliantly. Well done girls, Mr 

Fotheringham is so so proud of you!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


